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Fun and Learning At Camp 

Last Thursday I was fortunate enough to visit the Year 7 Camp. The opportunity to be 
out of my office and have contact with our students always allows me to put a lot of 
things in perspective. It reminds me of our main purpose, which is about providing 
quality Christian education and the opportunities our students have to develop their 
character. 
 

On camp, students undertake Christian Discovery discussions with the Youthworks Team Leaders. 
This provides them with opportunities to explore what Christianity is about in a fun and relaxed  
environment. It reinforces some of the lessons learned at the College and asks them to consider the 
choices available to them in their lives in developing a relationship with God. It also builds on the  
Second Education we offer - developing values, morals and character. 
 

In a world that seems to contribute worries for us all, bad news stories in the media and the ongoing 
issues around COVID-19, it was refreshing to see our students outdoors and having fun. They were  
unencumbered by devices, didn’t need to engage with social media, and free from the routines of 
their regular life. 
 

As they slid down the water slide and swam in the pool, they were laughing, joking and enjoying 
themselves as kids should be able to do. It was evident that new friendships had developed or  
existing friendships had been strengthened. 
 

I joined a group of students at the ‘Sky Web’ which is a high ropes course, approximately five metres 
off the ground. All the activities at the Anglican Youthworks Centres are ‘challenge by choice’.  
Students aren’t forced to participate in the activities but they are encouraged to engage, participate 
and evaluate once the activity is completed.  
 

The Sky Web is a challenging obstacle course. Although students wear helmets and safety  
harnesses, which stop them falling once they are off the ground, it is a challenging exercise for them 
to make their way along the wobbly platforms on the course. It seems much higher looking down 
once on the course than it does from the solid ground looking up. On the ground, the other students 
use ropes to support those on the course and move the obstacles and platforms so the student can 
access each stage. This requires a great deal of teamwork. It was heartening to see the  
encouragement and support for one another during the activity. 
 

Most students attempted the course and learned a lot about themselves during the experience. Some 
put on the safety gear but were unable to proceed, however, they were still part of the team assisting 
the others to complete the course. They all seemed to learn from the experience. For those who  
completed the challenge they learned a lot about their capacity to push through challenges they face 
even when they are worried or anxious. They all learned the importance of being supportive of one 
another and working as a team. 
 

At the end of the course, there is a free drop from an elevated platform where students step out and 
drop to the ground (on a cable of course). A fitting and exhilarating way to finish the course.  
 

Well done to our Year 7 students. Thanks to our generous staff who supervised at the camp. 

mailto:pa@wac.nsw.edu.au


Year 7 Camp 

___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 



College Event Calendar - Term 1 2021 

 

 

 College 

 

 Wednesday, 3 March  P&F AGM 

 Friday, 12 March   World’s Greatest Shave 

 Saturday, 20 March  Working Bee 

       Duke of Ed Training 

 Friday, 26 March   Family Chapel  
 Saturday, 27 March to  Bronze Duke of Ed Hike 

 Sunday, 28 March 

 Thursday, 1 April   Last Day of Term 1  
 Friday, 2 April   Good Friday 

 

 

 Primary 

 

 Thursday, 1 April   Primary Cross Country  
       T-2 Cross Country Carnival   
        

     

 Secondary  
 

 Friday, 19 February  Secondary Swimming Carnival 
 Monday, 1 March to   Year 9 Camp 

 Wednesday, 3 March  

 Friday, 12 March   Year 11 Drug Education Seminar 
 Monday, 22 March   Year 7 Vaccinations 

 Thursday, 1 April   Secondary Cross Country Carnival  
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Worlds Greatest Shave 

 

Friday, 12 March 

 

Being held during lunchtime under the Shoulder to Shoulder Shelter 



Pastoral Care T-12 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Student Leadership 

In Years 3-5 students have the opportunity to serve on the Student Representative  
Council for one Term. This provides a range of students in this age bracket with an  
opportunity to develop their leadership skills. 
 

The following students will lead their respective classes and represent them as part of 
the Student Representative Council in Term 1 2021. The exception will be the Year 6 Captains who in 
their leadership role will serve for the duration of the year 
on the SRC. 
 

The students will operate under the following brief: 
 

• Be an advocate for others in their class/year 
• Serve others at the College 

• Consider how the College can serve the wider  
 community 

 

Year 3 Faith  Jesse Casey and Joyce Lloyd 

Year 3 Hope  Georgie Pile and Christian Kenniff 
Year 4 Faith  Abbey Cook and Jeremy Frendo 

Year 4 Hope  Paxton Reid and Sienna Wilson  

Year 5 Faith  Rory Lindsay-Cowan and Georgia Payne 

Year 5 Hope  Lachlan Pritchett and Zoe Nonnenmacher 
Year 5 Joy   Finn Coskerie and Kiah Evans  

Year 6 Joy   Maxwell McPherson and Isabella Evans (Primary Captains) 
 

Students in Years 7, 9 and 11 have submitted nominations to be their Year Group Representative. These 
students will be announced at the Secondary Assembly next Monday, 22 February. The Middle Captains, 
Senior Captains and College Captains/Prefects are also part of the SRC. 
 

Mr Liam Toland 

Director of Pastoral Care T-12 

 

Bronze Duke of Edinburgh 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

The Duke of Edinburgh’s International Award is a global framework for non-formal  
education, which challenges young people to dream big, celebrate their achievements 
and make a difference in their world. Through developing transferable skills, increasing 
their fitness levels, cultivating a sense of adventure and volunteering in their  
community, the Award helps young people to find their purpose, passion and place in 
the world to become #WORLDREADY. It operates in more than 130 countries and  
territories, helping to inspire millions of young people.  
 

The Duke of Edinburgh’s International Award is operating at Wollondilly Anglican College with students 
in Year 9 (aged 14 or older) able to join the program.  
 

This will involve several weekend activities that will include a training day on Saturday, 20 March a 
practice adventurous journey (hike) on Saturday, 27 &  Sunday, 28 March and a qualifying adventurous 
journey on Saturday, 15 & Sunday, 16 May. The program is an optional activity and if you would like to 
know more about the award please visit the Duke of Edinburgh’s website at https://dukeofed.com.au/.  
 

If you have further questions please contact me at the College on 02 4623 0264 or at 
w.baulch@wac.nsw.edu.au. 
 

Mr Wayne Baulch  
Secondary Learning Innovations Coordinator 
 

https://dukeofed.com.au/
file:///C:/Users/l.molluso/Downloads/w.baulch@wac.nsw.edu.au


Pastoral Matters - Middle Years 5-8 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Year 7 Camp 
Last week the students from Year 7 went to the Youthworks site at Port Hacking for a 
three day Camp. This campsite’s pristine location was the perfect setting for the  
outdoor activities that students participated in. Some of these activities included  
canoeing, archery, water slides and the ‘skyweb’ high ropes course. Not only were 
these activities loads of fun, they really challenged the students to push themselves, 
set personal goals and persevere. A range of skills and relationships were developed.  
 
The Year 7 group are to be commended for their eagerness to give the activities a go and for the way 
they represented the College. It was a great way for Year 7 to start their journey through the  
Secondary Years at the College. 
 
Thank you to Mrs Rockwell, Mrs Bethune, Miss Valente, Mr Smiltnieks and Mr Hicks for coming to 
camp and supporting the students while we were away. Also a special thanks to Mrs Bawden (Assistant 
Year 7 Patron) and Mr Clarke (Year 7 Patron) for helping to organise the camp and all of the hard work 
they put in to building relationships with their students. 
 
Learning from our mistakes 
If we didn’t make mistakes we’d never learn anything. But if you’re worried about bouncing back, or find 
yourself only paying attention to the things that go wrong, there are ways you can turn it around. Here 
are some tips to help us work through the mistakes that we all make: 
 
• Own it - realising our faults is the first step in figuring out a way to move forward. 
• Recognise the mistake - If you’re confused about what you did wrong, or where the mistake was 

made, it can be tricky to put it in the past. Try speaking with someone else who was involved. 
• Find the fix and try it - Most mistakes have a solution. Stop and think about how you can make a 

correction and give it a crack. 
• Talk it out - it can be hard to cope with big mistakes all on your own. Don’t feel like you need to. 

Chat with someone you respect that gives you good advice and will help you learn from your  
 mistake and move forward. 
 
Everyone makes mistakes, and everyone has to deal with them. It’s how you recover that comes to  
define you. Using the above strategies you can start to see mistakes as opportunities, a chance to pick 
up a little extra knowledge and improve along the way. 
 
Middle Chapel, Term 1 
Who is Jesus? It’s a question that has been asked for centuries, even since Jesus first appeared on this 
earth more than 2,000 years ago. And it’s a question that Jesus wants us to ask. He welcomes our  
curiosity as we investigate him and the claims he made about himself. Throughout the Bible, we see 
God meeting people where they are, addressing not only needs but their doubts about him and their 
lack of trust in him.  
 
This Term in Middle Chapel, we will be answering this big question ‘Who is Jesus?’ by investigating a 
series of questions. Is Jesus a friend or a foe? Is He just good or is he God? Is Jesus a King or just a 
pawn in history? And finally, is he a way to heaven or the only way?  
 
Mr Stuart Houweling 

Pastoral Care Coordinator 5-8 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Performance News 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Changes to Performing Arts Ensembles 

Our Primary Band (Years 5&6) will now be rehearsing on Tuesday afternoons in  
Melba 1 with Mr Brasche, concluding at 3.30 pm. Parents should collect their children 
from Melba 1. 
 

Primary Choir (Years 3-6) are now able to rehearse as a whole ensemble.  
Any students who wish to participate in Primary Band should meet Mrs Apps and Mrs 
Rigg in Elizabeth 10 at the start of lunch on Fridays. 
 

Musical Review - Bring It On! 
Excitingly Musical is set to go ahead as a live performance this year (pending COVID restriction).  
However, there are some concessions that must be made in order to accommodate current guidelines 
for COVID-safe practice in the Creative and Performing Arts. This means that we will be running a 
shorter version of the Musical, with a selection of songs that allow us to feature every cast member in 
their original roles. 
 

We will provide further information regarding performances times and ticketing closer to the  
performance week. 
 
To prepare for this, we will be following a tight rehearsal schedule. Please note that students must  
attend the allocated rehearsals if they want to be included in the Musical review.  
 

Each Monday, rehearsal will conclude at 4.15 pm, Students should be collected from the Johnson  
Studio at this time. This finish time will allow students to catch the 'late bus' if required. Times for dress  
rehearsal and performances are yet to be confirmed.  
 
Mrs Sarah Talbot  
Performing Arts Coordinator T-12 

 

 



Year 9 Camp  
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

We are looking forward to taking Year 9 on Camp on Monday, 1 March to Wednesday, 
3 March. We will be going to Youthworks Waterslea Conference Centre near Nowra, 
for three days of adventure, fun and team building. The focus of this camp is the hike 
and camp-out where students will have fun and learn valuable skills.  
 

I would like to remind parents of the following information regarding medical needs, so 
that we can appropriately care for everyone:  
 

• Medical information for each student must be up to date using the Parent Portal on Edumate.  
• All medications need to be brought to the office at least two business days prior to camp 

(Wednesday, 25 February) with a medication form filled in. These must be clearly labelled with  
 instructions.  
• Students are not to carry their own personal medication except for Ventolin and Epipens (daily 

medications will be administered by teachers at Camp, as per the given instructions).  
• Paracetamol and Antihistamine will be taken and administered by a teacher if needed.  
 

Separate to this, the students have been given a ‘what to bring’ list and reminded that they will be  
required to hand in any mobile devices upon their arrival at Camp.  
 

I am looking forward to spending this time with Year 9 and seeing them grow personally and as a  
Year group. If you have any questions regarding the camp please feel free to contact me via email at 
c.mozejko@wac.nsw.edu.au  

 

Mrs Christine Mozejko  

Year 9 Patron 

Secondary Teacher 
 

Christian Groups  
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Christian Groups in the College provide 

important space where student get to 
enjoy fellowship together as they learn 
more about Jesus. Across the College 
there are many established Christian 
groups that meet on Thursdays at  
recess or lunchtime open for any  
student who is interested.  
 

If you would like your child to  
participate, please refer to the chart to 

see which group they can attend. If you 

have any questions, please email me at 
c.russell@wac.nsw.edu.au   

 

Mr Craig Russell 
Secondary Teacher  
Christian Studies Coordinator  
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 Secondary Sport 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

WAC App 

Students and parents are reminded that all notes for Sporting events this year will be  
distributed digitally via the WAC App. No hard copies will be sent home. Please  
ensure you are granting permission via the App and checking it regularly.  
 

MISA Sport 
It was a strong start to the season for several of our MISA Teams. The Girls’ Hockey 
side had a dominant 5-0 win over Macarthur Anglican with Zara Miller and Amalie Borthwick strong in 
defence and Laura Jefferys, Matilda Contre’ and Ava Sweeney all scoring. The Girls’ Indoor Cricket 
side also had a comfortable 58 run win with Cassie Williams and Maddison Eddie scoring a strong 31 
runs in two overs.  
 

Both our Basketball sides had narrow losses. The Boys’ team fell 5 points short, 20-25, whilst it was a 
similar scoreline in the Girls’ match, 21-25.  
 

The Boys’ Softball side had a positive 5-1 win in their first round match. In OzTag the Girls’ team  
escaped with a 1-0 win thanks to some great play between Madeline Casey and Bridie Kinchin whilst in 
defence Leila Goosen made a try saving tag to secure the win. In the Boys’ match it was a 5-5 draw 
against Mount Annan Christian College with some strong attacking plays. Unfortunately, both our  
Volleyball sides had 0-3 losses in their respective matches.  
 

Swimming Carnival 
This Friday is the Secondary Swimming Carnival. Please be aware of the changes in place due to 
COVID. The major change is that all students are required to catch the College provided buses to and 
from the Carnival. Despite recent changes, parents are also not permitted at the venue. Whilst this is 
disappointing, it is a requirement of the booking to ensure that regulations are being met. Parents 
please do not arrive at the venue to pick your child up. Students will be transported back to the College 
for a regular departure from the College.  
 

Tennis Gala Day 

Both Girls’ and Boys’ Tennis teams have been selected and students have been notified by email.  
Parents are reminded to grant permission for the Gala Day via the WAC App.  
 

NASSA Touch Football Trials 

Students wishing to nominate for the NASSA Touch Football Trials are encouraged to complete the 
Google Form which has been sent to your student email account. Students will be advised if they have 
been successful in being granted the opportunity to trial. There are both Boys’ and Girls’ sides in  
Under 15’s and Opens.  
 

NASSA Hockey Team 

Students are required to return their nomination forms by this Friday if they wish to be involved in the  
NASSA Hockey side to compete at the AICES Championships in March. Digital permission will be sent 
out via the WAC App in the next week.  
 

Bus transport - COVID 

As a requirement of our involvement in MISA and external sport new procedures have been introduced 
for travel to and from sporting events. On Tuesdays all students catching a bus to sport will be required 
to sanitise their hands before 
and after sport as well as wear a 
face mask during transport.  
 

Mr Mark Goldsbrough  

Secondary Sports  
Coordinator 
 

 

 

 

Upcoming Dates 

 
Friday, 19 February   NASSA Swimming 
Friday, 26 February   NASSA Tennis Gala Day 

Wednesday, 3 March  NASSA Swimming 

Friday, 5 March    NASSA Touch Football Trials  



Primary Sport 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Primary Swimming Carnival 
It was a great day by the water at the Primary Swimming Carnival last Friday.  
 

Congratulations to a dominant Acacia who managed to make it two years in a row, 
cruising away by leagues to a comprehensive victory.  Well done to Poseidon like  
paddlers Heidi Jones, Mikayla and Jeremy Frendo and Cara Barnes.  
 

A big thanks goes out to our parent volunteers who helped out for the duration of the day with  
timekeeping. 
 

The NASSA Swimming Carnival is on Tuesday, 2 March at the Sydney Olympic Park Aquatic  
Centre. Stay tuned for further details. 
 

Swimming Age Champions 

8/9 Yrs  Lily Bartolo and Jackson Barnes 

10 Yrs  Norah Rebelo and Jeremy Frendo 

11 Yrs  Heidi Jones and Noah Bartolo 

12 Yrs  Mikayla Frendo and James Carpenter 
 

K-6 Hats for sport 

Students in K-6 may now wear EITHER their green hat or their sport cap on sport days. We continue to 
encourage students to apply sunscreen and stay hydrated. 
 

IPSSO 

WAC is away next  week playing Mount Annan Christian College. 
 

Afterschool sport programs for K-2 in Term 1 

On Friday afternoons throughout the latter half of Term 1, K-2 students have the opportunity to sign up 
for one of two afterschool sport programs. 
 

• Auskick provided by AFL NSW/ACT. The AFL are running a taster session during K-2 sport on the 
Friday of Week 4. To register, visit play.afl/auskick and enter ‘Wollondilly’, then click on 
“Wollondilly Anglican College (After School) Auskick Centre”  

 

• Football (soccer) provided by the Football Star Academy. The first session on Friday, 19 February 
is free and all K-2 students are welcome to attend. Email Eddie Urra at the following link for more  

 information: nsw6.football@sportstaracademy.com  

 

Mr James Gooden  

Primary Sports Coordinator 

Upcoming Dates 

 

Tuesday, 2 March  Primary NASSA Swimming Carnival 
Tuesday, 9 March  Primary NASSA Football (Soccer) Gala Day - Boys’ and Girls’  



Primary Parent-Teacher Interviews 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Primary Parent teacher nights will be held in Term 1 Week 7 this year. They will be 
held via Zoom. A link will be sent to you in Week 6.  
 

They be held on Tuesday, 9 March and Thursday, 11 March. Tuesday times will be 
3.00 pm to 8.00 pm and Thursday will be from 3.00 pm to 5.30 pm.  
 

Please ensure that the College has your latest email in the Parent Portal on Edumate 
by Friday, 26 February so that you can book a time slot. 
 

Mr Michael Matthews 

Coordinator of Teaching and Learning 3-6  
 

Application for Enrolment 
__________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Applications continue to pour in for 2021 and beyond, across all Year Groups, but  
especially our entry years of Transition, Kindergarten, Year 5, Year 7 and Year 11.  
 

All current College families looking to enrol siblings for the coming years are 
encouraged to do so without delay to avoid disappointment.   
 

Enrolment packs are available from the College Office or from the College website 
www.wac.nsw.edu.au 

 

Mrs Kristy Biddle 

Enrolments Officer 
Enrolments Contact Number: 4684 2722  
 

Edumate vs WAC App 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

 

To avoid confusion and explain why you need to access both: 
 

Wollondilly Anglican College App (on your phone) (WAC App) 
Verify and explain absences 

Permission notes (sport, excursions) 
 

Edumate (on your computer or laptop only) 
Copy of invoices for payment 
Copy of College reports 

Results for tests for students 

Update medical details  

Update personal details for student or parent (phone number, email address etc) 
 

Mrs Leanne Molluso  

Student Reception Supervisor 
 

 

 

 

 

 

We have a reported case of Head lice within our Junior Years.  
If your child has head lice they must be fully treated before returning to 

the College.  
  

For more information, please follow below link   
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/environment/headlice/pages/treatment.aspx  

https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/environment/headlice/pages/treatment.aspx


College Car Park Rules 

______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

No Right Turn & Set Down Bays 

 

As you will be aware, the morning peak traffic time is between 7.45 am and  
8.15 am. Avoid this time if you can. The orange cones are placed at the front carpark  
intersection to stop vehicles turning right during the peak time to keep traffic flowing  
inside and out of the College. To gain access to Admin or the front carpark, please 
continue past the front carpark intersection to the roundabout, return to the  
intersection and turn left toward the set down bays. 
 

To save last minute rushing and traffic, COME EARLIER! It’s easier to find parking and is more 
relaxed.  
 

There are two set-down and pick-up areas at the front of the College, one in front of White Cottage 
and the other around the flag poles. We have two ‘A frame’ signs outlining what to do and not do. The 
west end of the bus bay can be used for quick drop offs but please do not get in the way of the  
buses. 
 

On Wednesday, 10 February we had the Year 7 students arriving with luggage to take on camp so 
traffic was very busy. 
 

Please understand, our main purpose is to ensure safety on College grounds for everyone. The  
carparks and roadways are high risk areas which require strict rules. Please be patient and work with 
our staff who are directing traffic.  
 

We have been blessed these past 17 years with no major  
incidents inside or outside of the College. Most drivers are  
following the rules and being courteous to others and we thank 
you for this. Let’s all work together with patience to keep our  
College community safe. 
 
Mr Fred Schroder  
Property Manager /WHS Coordinator  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Simec Coal Complaint 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

It has been brought to our attention by the Simec Coal Mine that drivers leaving our College in the 
morning are doing U-Turns in their Tahmoor Mine entrance. There have been two reported near  
misses and this practice is dangerous. Please be aware that Simec Coal Mine staff are also finishing 
a shift at that time of the morning. Drivers have also been seen doing U-Turns at the Inghams Chicken 
Farm driveway which is also dangerous. 
 

Drivers are urged to please come earlier and be patient to avoid any incidents occurring.  
 

Mr Fred Schroder  
Property Manager /WHS Coordinator  



Community 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

• WAC Kids Care 

From time to time, families undergo trauma such as severe or terminal illness. There are short 
term support structures in place at the College to assist families during these times. The 
WAC Kids Care Program offers support to families in the way of meals. Please contact Mrs Hay or 
Mrs Rockwell at the College. Confidentiality will be respected. The College is accepting food  

 donations towards the WAC Kids Care Meals Ministry.  
 

• Weekend Cartoon Camps  
 Cost:  $35.00 per class 

 For more information including locations, please visit www.illustrating-man.com.au 

 

• Tahmoor Netball Club 

 If you are aged between 5 and 16 years old and would like to play netball this year, please contact 
 the Tahmoor Netball Club via their email Tahmoor.netballclub@gmail.com or follow the  
 registration link on our Facebook page: Tahmoor Netball Club “Wildcats”. We will also be at the 
 Wilton Netball Courts, Broughton Road, Wilton on Saturday, 20 February 2021 between  
 10.00 am - 1.00 pm to assist with registrations. Tahmoor Netball Club accepts the Active Kids 
 Vouchers. The  upcoming competition starts on 24 April 2020 and runs through to September 
 2019 at the new Tahmoor netball courts. Please don’t hesitate to contact the club if you have any 
 questions on Tahmoor.netballclub@gmail.com. 
 

• Family Fun & Outdoor Movie Night, Bargo 

 When: Friday, 19 February 

 Where: Bargo Sportsground 

 This is a COVID safe event and tickets for the movie screening are essential. Tickets are free 
 and are available on Council's website 

 

. 

WAC Kids Care  
 

If you would like to practically support the WAC Kids Care Program, you are able to  
contribute food goods at any time.  

 

The following items are very helpful when preparing meals: 
 

Rice, Pasta, Noodles and Lentils  
Tinned Vegetables eg Kidney Beans, Corn and Tomato 

Sauces eg Passata, Sweet & Sour and Curry bases 

Stock - Chicken, Beef, Vegetable 

Flours + Gluten Free 

Tinned and Dried Fruit 
Eggs 

 

All donations need to be within their use by date. Wish Cards or cash are also welcome 
which can be handed directly to the Office Staff.  

 

Thank you to everyone supporting this ministry as we serve our Community. 
 

Mrs Lisa Rockwell - WAC Kids Care Organiser   

 

Please note that the above is a service to the Community and items advertised do not necessarily  
carry the endorsement of the College. The College tries to be selective with what is advertised but 

cannot take responsibility. Please look into events advertised carefully. 

mailto:Tahmoor.netballclub@gmail.com
mailto:Tahmoor.netballclub@gmail.com


 

P&F …friendraising and fundraising            

Clothing Pool Opening Times   
 

Regular Hours  
 

Monday  7.45 am to 8.30 am 

Tuesday  7.45 am to 8.30 am 

Wednesday 7.45 am to 8.30 am 

Thursday  7.45 am to 8.30 am 

Friday  7.45 am to 8.30 am 

  
EFTPOS preferred payment 
 

Donations can be left at Clothing Pool or Student Reception.  
 

Mrs Melissa Whishaw  
P&F Clothing Pool Coordinator 
0415 402 013  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

. 

Pa
re

nt
s’ 

&
 F

rie
nd

s’ 
A

ss
oc

ia
tio

n  



 

 Pa
re

nt
s’ 

&
 F

rie
nd

s’ 
A

ss
oc

ia
tio

n  Sponsorship 2021 
…friendraising and fundraising 

Thank you to our Diamond, Double Gold and Gold Sponsors shown above. We also thank 
our Bronze Sponsors who will be advertised on the College website on the Sponsors’ Page 

along with the above. If you would like to sponsor the College, please contact Mr Bill Norman 
(P&F President) or Mrs Deborah Cook in the College office. 



Interim Headmaster Happenings 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Thursday, 18 February  Meeting with Staff 
      Student Interview 

      Staff Meeting 

 

Friday, 19 February   Secondary Swimming Carnival 
      Student Interview 2022 

      Meet Staff 
 

Monday, 22 February  Secondary Assembly 

      Meetings with Staff 
      Captains’ Lunch 

 

Tuesday, 23 February  Evacuation Drill 
      Meetings with Staff 
      Student Interview 

 

Wednesday, 24 February  Meeting with Staff 
      Executive Meeting 

      ICT Meeting 

 

 

 

Online Church Services  
________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Most churches are hosting services and Bible study groups online; it’s a big change. Please see  
below links:  
 

• Austinmer Anglican Church Online - https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bQkg5CQlaD0    
 

• C3 Wilton Church Online -  
 https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCZvjF337DgiG5kiZF81Kfnw/featured  
 

• Picton and Wilton Anglican Church - http://pwac.org.au/pwac-online/  
  

• Bowral Anglican Church - www.bowralanglican.org.au  
 

• Wollondilly Anglican Church - Pre-recorded services via Facebook page 

 

• Tahmoor Baptist Church - On website through Zoom 

 

• Wollondilly Presbyterian - Via Facebook page - Streamed Service 

 

• St Jude’s Church, Bowral - https://vimeo.com/399339398 & Kids’ Spot - https://
www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLjV8-_JhIKUz93R4O0OzsWCYfAMf2mej1  

 

• Campbelltown Christian Community Church (C4) - Search C4Minto - YouTube  
 

• Menangle Anglican Church - http://www.menangleanglican.com.au/ 
 

• Mittagong Anglican Church - https://www.youtube.com/user/mittagonganglican  
 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bQkg5CQlaD0
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http://www.menangleanglican.com.au/
https://www.youtube.com/user/mittagonganglican


 

 

Prayer Points  
 

Please thank God for: 
 

• For fun, laughter, learning and friendships 

• The opportunities we have to build a relationship with Him 

• For the dedication of our Year 7 Camp staff 
 

 

Please Pray for: 
 

• To help us listen to Him 

• To help us to use the opportunities we have to learn 

• For patience and understanding as we face challenges in our lives 

 

 

Psalm 127:1 Unless the Lord builds the house, its builders labour in vain. 
 
 

Excellence, Endurance, Eternity. 
 

Pretend Headmasters 

Pretend Headmasters - Jaylah Clark (KJ) and Mason Molluso (KJ) are enjoying their new 
activity stop to break up their morning of hard work. 


